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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chambers on  

             Tuesday 1st October 2013.   
Present  

                                       Mr R. Leithall                Chairman
                                       Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council                          
                                       Mr M. Benson 
                                       Mr R. Maycock
                                       Mr R. Piper

                                       Mr K. Smith        

1179. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr Dennis due to holiday.                                   
1180. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.                                                           
1. Mr Piper        Traffic incident on Woolacombe Road bashed the hedge outside his farm, 

  

two cars overtook him on the bend when he was driving tractor.

2.  Agreement between Council & BF Villagers Group.                      
Mr Lamb signed both copies of the agreement and delivered them to Roger White. 
3a. Mr Benson reported purple aerosol graffiti in the entrance to the car park.
  b. Mr Benson has a meeting with John Page regards clearing the corner of the play park by 

 the Parish Hall on 18th October. They have suggested black bagging it and workman clearing them away to skip.
1181. Review Allotment Charges.                                        

Charges were reviewed last year and implemented this year.                   
1182. Review Recreation Charges. 
Discussions took place regards the Football Club charges.

Discussions then took place regards the electric tokens which cost £1 each, need to discover what a token pays for.
Need to do an exercise on how much goes in and out.

Approach Dotty King from BAT’s regards her ideas for a running track and would she use the Pavilion.

It was agreed to charge £5 per hour for casual users of the Pavilion.

Need an article for Bere Link to advertise the usage of the Pavilion.

1183. Precepts.                                                                                  
Discussions took place.

Cemetery wherever the surplus allotted this to stay as mower contingency but review in 12 months’ time.

Mr Lamb proposed set a preliminary precept of £2,100 for Cemetery, seconded by Mr Maycock.

Mr Benson proposed set a preliminary precept of £7,687 for Recreation, seconded by Mr Maycock
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.45 p.m.   
Signed this day 29th October 2013.
Chairman…………………………….

